[image: image1.jpg]


August 2019

Dear Parents/Carers,                                                                 
I hope you have all had a fantastic summer break and that the children are looking forward to the start of the new school year.  I can’t wait to hear what everyone has been up to!
Dates for the Diary

School Sponsored Walk

Friday 27th September, 2pm
Parent Consultations

Wednesday 2nd October, 6pm – 8.30pm 


Parent Consultations

Thursday 3rd October, 3.45pm – 6.15pm
Show and Tell Curriculum Evening
Wednesday 6th November, 6pm – 7pm

School Library Visits
Every Friday (Children will select a book from the school library to share at home.  Books to be returned the following Friday for a new book to be selected).

Golden Time
Every Friday

Gym Sessions
Monday and Thursday
This term the children will also be working with the following teachers:

Thursday
Outdoor Learning 
Miss Sang

Friday
French/RME

Mrs Muir

To accommodate the ever-changing Scottish weather, please ensure that children have suitable footwear and a jacket for their outdoor learning sessions.
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Numeracy 
Primary One pupils will be working with numbers to 10 and developing their skills at reciting, recognising, ordering and counting to 10.  They will also practise correctly forming the numerals 0-10 using a variety of different media, for example, finger paints, sand or shaving foam.

Primary Two pupils will begin by revising previous learning in numeracy to ascertain which topics require further consolidation after the summer break.  Pupils will be working with numbers to 20 and revising the concepts of addition and subtraction.

All pupils will be exploring pattern and 2D/3D shape, working within Early level for P1 pupils and within First level for P2 children.
Literacy

Primary One pupils will begin to develop their knowledge and understanding of the initial sounds, starting with the letters s,a,t,p,i and n.  They will also focus on detecting and creating rhyme, identifying word boundaries and the number of syllables within a word.  As with numeracy, pupils will begin to practise forming letters correctly using a variety of media.  When pupils are using pens or pencils, we will encourage them to use a correct, secure pencil grip.  Where pupils have not yet developed an effective grip, they will complete fun, engaging fine motor activities to help them to increase their fine motor strength and control.  
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Primary Two pupils will recap any initial sounds which they are unsure of, before moving on to learning about joined sounds, starting with the sh sound.  Again, pupils will be encouraged to form all sounds accurately whilst using a correct, secure pencil grip.  The children will be reading as part of a small group and will be encouraged to identify the Title, the Blurb and the main characters in the story.  We will also be discussing the main idea of a section or page from the book and asking the pupils to make sensible predictions about what could happen next.  It would be great if you could encourage similar discussions and ask questions about the text when you read with your child at home.
Topic

This Term we will be sharing some of the wonderful stories written by Julia Donaldson and using these as a stimulus to explore a variety of themes including starting school, our family, friendships, homes and the local environment.  By listening to these stories, pupils will have opportunities to pick out and discuss interesting vocabulary, identify rhyming words and practise sequencing a familiar story.  We will create a variety of art and craft pieces linked to the books and use some of the stories as a basis for our own story writing.
Golden Time

Golden Time is on a Friday and there will be a variety of fun activities for the children to take part in.  If they wish to take in a toy from home, they may do so.  If your child chooses to bring in a toy it must not be electronic, particularly expensive or precious as accidents do happen.  It should also be able to be stored in their bag or tray for the rest of the day.  The children will be trying hard to follow the school’s Golden Rules and classroom rules to ensure they receive all their Golden Time.  The children have come up with their own rules for our class.  These are:
· Be good listeners when other people are talking and put your hand up if you want to talk.
· Use quiet voices.

· Don’t touch or use other people’s things without asking.
· Be nice to each other and don’t push, kick or hit anyone.
· Don’t push in the line and don’t budge into the line.
· Remember to use manners and say please and thank you.
· Tidy up and remember to look after things.

· Don’t run in school.

· Remember to tell and adult if you need to leave the classroom.

Homework

Homework will begin for P1 children when they are settled in school for full-time hours.  They will be given two initial sounds per week to practise at home, after being introduced to these sounds in class.  More information will be provided in a separate note when the first set of homework is sent home.  
During this term, most pupils will also be given home reading books without words in them.  These books have a story to accompany them which an adult should read whilst the child looks at the pictures and turns the pages.  This will help the children to become familiar with the key characters prior to beginning books with words.  Pupils will also get home sets of common words to learn by sight prior to taking home books with words.  Please remember that your child is an individual and not all children will be ready to learn to read at the same time.  As a result, pupils will progress through reading books and the sets of common words at their own pace.
P2 pupils will begin phonics homework in week 3 of this Term and will be given one joined sound per week to practise at home, after being introduced to this sound in class.   More information will be provided in a separate note when the first set of homework is sent home.  Reading will also be set as homework and recorded in your child’s yellow diary.  

Learning celebration books/folders
Learning Celebration Books or folders will be sent home when pupils have learning they wish to share.  P2 will have jotters and P1 will have folders where pieces of work are stored.  Please could you discuss these with your child and write a short comment in or on them before returning them to school. 

Helpful Reminders

· Please ensure everything your child wears is clearly labelled with their name.

· Please provide your child with a suitable pair of indoor shoes which they can change into themselves.  These will be used to wear in class and when in the gym hall.  These should also be labelled. 

· Please ensure your child brings in a P.E. kit to keep in school.  This should consist of a named t-shirt and shorts in a suitable bag that your child can identify.  No football strips please.  This will be sent home for washing at the end of the term or earlier, if required.

· If you wish your child to wear an apron to complete art and craft tasks you may send them in with a labelled apron or old shirt to protect their clothing.

· Children are welcome to bring in water bottles to keep them hydrated throughout the day.  Pupils are responsible for filling and refilling their own bottle and for taking it home to wash.
· Children should bring their yellow homework diary and green reading bag to school every day.

· If you have written a note or put a reply slip into your child’s diary, please be aware that I may not always manage to check diaries every day.  To ensure that I receive your note I would suggest your child should be encouraged to bring me their diary or the reply slip when they first come into school.  If you are concerned your child will forget to hand it in, it would be helpful if whoever drops them off could pass any notes over to the class teacher when they collect the line in the morning.

If you have any worries or concerns, please do not hesitate to catch me in the playground or let me know by either putting a note in the homework diary or contacting the school office. If you think your concern may take longer to deal with, I would appreciate if you could catch me at the end of the day as it is difficult for us to talk for longer periods in the morning when the class is waiting to go in.
Many Thanks,
Mrs McDonald
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